FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

February 3, 2009
President Marla Miller called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present.  A quorum was determined.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the December 2, 2008 meeting were approved as presented.
REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – M. Miller – Thanked Tony Richey and Grant Kirby for getting the video conference set up so that Portland could attend the Senate meeting via video instead of conference calls.  
Senex has recently met trying to get a handle on the charges that had been given to the various committees.  This was an attempt to prevent an end-of-the-year crunch with lots of policies to review.  

Report of the Vice President – J. Zipay – Academic Council will meet next Tuesday.  Jamie will take the change to the APE form to that meeting for their review.
General Ed Advisory Council has been meeting quite regularly lately.  They are currently working on a Gen Ed change process.
REPORT OF THE PROVOST – B. Burda –  

· Academics:


-- Respiratory Care Program:  Thanks to the efforts of Jim Hulse and Beth Murphy, we now have 


a proposal to offer this on campus as a 4-year degree program starting fall of 2009.  


-- Exploration of opening another CLS program on campus.


-- Masters in Civil Engineering going back to the State Provosts’ Council for final approval.  


-- Have been working with KCC to try to work out ownership or “first rite of offer” for our ACP 


courses.
· Construction / remodeling projects on campus:  

-- Through a stimulus package from the state, OIT might receive a $7 million remodel/renovation  

fund with $5 million going to redoing Owens Hall.  Owens Hall Department Chairs have 


received copies of the plan proposals and have been asked for feedback as to what 


modifications they would like to see.  Hopefully asbestos abatement will begin over 


spring break; most of the work will be done during the summer.  

-- $2 million of the stimulus package will go for other projects, including new roofs for Semon 


Hall, Boivin Hall and Owens Hall.


-- Leaks in the library will be fixed, which might result in the removal of some of the skylights.


-- Semon Hall remodeling will be finished; reception area for the dental clinic will be moved into 


the faculty office area.


-- Some work will be done on Boivin Hall.

· Funds have been requested to help with the remodel of East Campus in Portland.

· Charlie Jones, Terri Armstrong and Brad recently met with department chairs to discuss possible ideas for federal earmarks, independent of the stimulus packages.  Some ideas were new equipment for the CLS program in Portland and the new program here; picture archiving system; facilities modification and equipment for Cornett.
· Faculty Forum has been scheduled for February 17th to discuss departmental profiles/program prioritization.

· Cost cutting ideas are being discussed, including the possibility of closing some buildings over the summer and consolidating summer classrooms and office space into Purvine and Semon Halls.  No decisions have been made.  
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – M. Miller – No report.   
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – T. Fogarty – 
· Tenure Track Selection Policy, OIT-20-020:  motion was made and seconded to rescind this policy because it is no longer being followed.  Policy was originally implemented when there were tenure quotas within the departments.  That is no longer the case so the policy is no longer being used.  Motion to rescind the policy passed with 3 abstentions, 1 no vote and the rest votes were aye to rescind.  

· Indefinite Tenure Selection Policy, OIT-20-030:  committee is reviewing the terms “professional integrity” and “willingness to cooperate” to see how these terms are evaluated or measured.  Considering if the APE form should be reworded to reflect these terms.  Committee feels that Senate Welfare needs to relook at this policy.

· Academic Rank and Promotion for Instructional Faculty, OIT-20-040:  committee is still reviewing this policy.


Welfare Committee – K. Usher – Hope to have the revision of the Merit Policy for the March 

meeting.

Academic Standards – D. Caldwell – The committee has just been charged with reviewing the 
Dead Week Policy, OIT-14-025.  The current policy states, “No student activities or athletic 
events will be scheduled during Dead Week.”   During the recent Dead Week campus 
entertainment was scheduled prompting this review of the policy.  

Questions were raised about why we were even concerned about this when students could go off 
campus for activities anytime.  Participation in any activities scheduled would be totally up to the 
students whether or not they attended.  Suggestion was made to revise the current policy to 
eliminate reference to student activities.  Deb will take this information back to her committee to 
discuss and possibly present the revised policy next month.

Faculty Compensation – M. Neupert – Still waiting for information from the state 
concerning the establishment of a new peer list.

Waiting to hear back from Ryan Hagemann, OUS Legal Counsel, concerning possible 
language for the Faculty Compensation Policy.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR  AD HOC COMMITTEES – None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None.
NEW BUSINESS – None.
REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson – 

· UO is looking at a revised governance document.

· Many departments at UO have been told to start looking for 10% cuts, including personnel and administrators.

· Conflict of interest issue at UO has to do with legal language related to teaching faculty and what they can do outside their appointment.

· OSU is in the second phase of their strategic plan, now choosing which areas they will support at the sake of others.

· EO administration has suspended all academic searches.

· Minimum class sizes in the OUS are being looked at for justification.
· AAUP has been meeting with some UO faculty members in an ongoing discussion of the possibility of an organized bargaining unit.

· An osteopathic medical school is going to be constructed and brought online in Lebanon, OR.

· Although he isn’t ready to do so yet, the governor has talked about approaching the state classified employees’ union to discuss the possibility of a one day/quarter furlough. 

REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – J. Perri – 
· Long discussion about learning outcomes; everyone is struggling and is in the same situation.

· Presentation by new PSU president, Wim Wiewel.   They currently have grants totaling $40 million and hope to double that.  

· Jules Kopel-Bailey, newly-elected representative for District 42 in southeast Portland, told IFS that Oregon is in the bottom 3 states for accessibility of higher education, because it’s too expensive here.

· Governor’s budget still includes increases for higher ed while recommending cuts for human services and community colleges.

· Discussion about going to a 4-day work week and suggestion that we should take off all of Thanksgiving week.

REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – M. Miller – There will be a faculty forum on Feb. 17; planning documents from the chairs and department heads are due around the middle of April.  FOAC hearings will be held with the vice presidents reporting their findings from the documents.  FOAC budget recommendations have to be made to the president by June 1 and the budget has to be made by June 15.
REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – T. Richey – No report.
REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – R. Santiago – 
· Student printing limits are going to be implemented shortly; 50 pages/student for the remainder of winter term and 100 pages/student for spring term.  Printing after the allowed amount will be charged to the student’s account at 6 cents per page.  

· Changes to the Dead Week Policy have been proposed to the Academic Standards Committee.

· Due to budget constraints, the administration will not be participating in We Love OIT Day at the capitol.  ASOIT plans to fund the day with savings from fees for OSA and they are working with Valeree Lane on the date.

OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – Question was asked about where the funds come from for the yearly rental equipment cost for the CHP.  Acting Provost Brad Burda stated that the cost varies from year to year.  This year the cost is $617,000 and the money is part of the original funds raised.  Lease agreements will be up in two years and we will then have the option to buy out at a cost in excess of $700,000 or arrange new leases.
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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